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ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

The Seaford Park Primary School Community acknowledges the Bunurong 

People, the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated.  

We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging, and we 

acknowledge all Aborigianal and Torres Strait Islander people in our community.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

May 2023 

Term 
Week 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 2 1 2 3 4 5 

Education Support Personnel 
(ESP) Day recognises the hard 
work of our non-teaching staff. 
This includes integration aides, 
admin, maintenance, and library 
staff. All students and families 
are encouraged to celebrate the 
team at Seaford Park by making 
cards and messages for the 
individuals. See the relevant 
article for more information.   
 
Thank you to everybody who 
responded to our survey on 
Teacher Communication. All 
parents and carers are invited to 
join us for a Working Party 
webex on May 17th at 4pm or 
Thursday, May 25th at 2:30pm. If 
you are interested, please 
contact the school office to 
register.  

Week 2    
Buildings and 
Grounds 
Subcommittee 

District 
Athletics 
(Track) 
 
Assembly 

Term 2 8 9 10 11 12 

Week 3 
Finance 
Subcommittee 

 
Mother’s Day 
Stall 

Mother’s Day 
Afternoon Tea 

District 
Athletics (Field) 
 
Fascination 
Friday 

Term 2 15 16 17 18 19 

Week 4  
Education 
Support 
Personnel Day 

School Photos 
 
Teacher 
Communication 
Working Party 

School Council Assembly 

Term 2 22 23 24 25 26 

Week 5 
Police Incursion 
(whole school) 

 Hot Food Day 
Teacher 
Communication 
Working Party 

Fascination 
Friday 

Term 2 29 30 31 
June 

Week 6    

June 2023 

Term 
Week 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 2 

May 

1 2 

In Week 8, we will run our 
Fascination Friday Rotations on 
Thursday instead of Friday. 
Friday, June 9th is a Curriculum 
Day so the students will not 
attend school.  
 
Term 2 will finish on Friday, June 
23rd at 2:30pm. 

Week 7  

Assembly 
 
Family Bingo 
Night 

Term 2 5 6 7 8 9 

Week 8    
Fascination 
Friday on 
Thursday  

Curriculum Day 
– no school 

Term 2 12 13 14 15 16 

Week 9 
Public holiday – 
no school 

Finance 
Subcommittee  

 
Buildings and 
Grounds 
Subcommittee 

Assembly 

Term 2 19 20  21 22 23 

Week 10    
School Council 
Meeting 

Fascination 
Friday (am) 
 
Term 2 ends at 
2:30pm 

Term 26 27 28 29 30 
Holidays No school No school No school No school No school 

Please Note: all of the dates listed above are subject to change 
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LEARNER AT THE CENTRE–DIVERSITY–SOCIAL NATURE OF LEARNING 

Welcome back to everybody for Term 2. I hope you had a lovely break and found lots of 

opportunities to catch up with family and friends.  

Our work continues this term on English Reading, Spelling and Writing. Our students are grouped 

according to their skill level for English Enhancement and all of the teaching staff are timetabled to 

support small groups of students within the classrooms. This is a big investment for the school and 

we have seen a huge improvement in our students’ decoding and encoding skills. There are 

students who miss out regularly, however, because they arrive late. I would encourage all parents 

and carers to have their children at school by 8:45am every morning. This will give the children an 

opportunity to interact with their friends and peers, engage in socialisation and movement-based 

activities and be on time for the beginning of the school day. If you require any support, please feel 

free to speak to me or to Mel French. Alternatively, you can contact Orange Door, who will be able 

to provide you with specific at home supports.  

In Mathematics, the focus areas for the professional learning communities are wide ranging. From 

Trusting the Count in Prep to Place Value in the Year 1 & 2 cohort, Additive Thinking in the 3/4s 

and Multiplicative Thinking with our Senior Students. Teachers engaged in a high level of 

professional reading over the term break to ensure that the teaching your child(ren) is/are exposed 

to is of the highest quality, backed by research and our own data collection.  

As if all of that wasn’t enough, we will turn our collective Writing attention to Tightening Tension as 

part of our Seven Steps to Writing Success approach. This ‘step’ involves building tension in our 

stories using the pebble, rock, boulder approach and using sensory details to put the reader in the 

heart of the story – as if they were really there.  As part of this work, the teaching staff will spend a 

day engaging in professional learning on Friday, June 9th so your child/ren will not have school that 

day.  

Using their attendance at the King Stingray concert in the Myer Sidney Music Bowl at the end of 

Term 1 as a writing prompt, the students in our Year 5/6 cohort, wrote Sizzling Starts that you can 

read on the next page. I’m sure you will agree that the quality of this work is extraordinary. 

Congratulations to our writers.  
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PHOTO OF THE MONTH 

 

STUDENT LEADERS 

SCHOOL LEADERS AND COMMUNICATION LEADERS 

On the 28th of April some of our school leadership team attended the ANZAC Day schools’ 

service. Our two school leaders laid our handmade wreath put together by Ms. Jones. There was 

music played by Patterson River Secondary College and Kananook Primary School performed 

Lest we Forget and ANZAC song. Our Environment Leader, Leo, was selected to raise the 

Australian flag at the end of the service.  

Overall,we all enjoyed our time at the service and were extremely respectful towards others and 

paid our respects to the ANZACS. Lest we forget.  
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ART LEADERS 

Last term, the Art Leaders ran an art competition. Every student who participated completed an 

Easter themed colouring sheet, with five different options. 

The Art Leaders chose 5 winners, and it was very difficult – the quality was very high. 

Thank you to all the participants. Keep an eye out for future events.  

ENVIRONMENT LEADERS 

We held a competition for a sign for the garden. Each class was given a certain amount of paper 

for each student to take and draw a design on.  

anyone who wanted to participate could.  

The winner of the competition got to draw their design on an old surfboard with the supervision of 

a teacher.  

The decision for the winner was a hard and tough one but we ended up going with Mackenzie 

from 3/4 J.  

2024 ENROLMENTS 

Prep enrolments for 2024 opened on April 24th and all families who had informed the office that 

they have a younger child who will be starting with us next year have been sent the enrolment 

forms. If you have a child who will be school ready in 2024, please contact the school office to 

obtain a copy of the documentation, which must be completed by the beginning of Term 3.   

 



 

 7 

Newsletter:  
April 2023 

MATHS CHALLENGE 
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IGNITE THE SPARK 

 

Over the past 12 months, we have raised over $35,000 locally as part of our Ignite the SPark 

campaign. We have used the money raised to : 

- Replace the furniture in five more classrooms 

- Replace the goal posts on the oval, which will be installed this term 

- Upgrade our reading resources in the classrooms and in the school library 

 

We are very grateful to all families who have supported our efforts.  

ATTENDANCE – EVERY DAY COUNTS 

During Week One of Term Two, parents would have received Compass notifications alerting them 

to any instances where their child/ren were marked “absent – unexplained” or “late – unexplained” 

and prompting them to use the Parent Portal to add an attendance note.  Seaford Park Primary 

School are legally bound to account for our students’ whereabouts during school hours (9:00am – 

3:20pm) and are required to record reasons for students’ late arrival or absence from 

school.  Parents are asked to use the Parent Portal to add attendance notes when children are 

absent due to circumstances such as illness or medical appointments.  If your child has a 

reoccurring medical/therapy appointment, please add attendance notes to your child’s profile for 

the appropriate dates and times.  This can be done ahead of time.  Instructions about how to use 

the Parent Portal and create an attendance note are on the next pages. 
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If parents would like to query or discuss the notification that they received please telephone the 

school and speak with our Attendance Officer, Chris Sellers. 

Parents are reminded that our English Enhancement sessions begin at 9:00am.  Arriving to school 

after 9:00am significantly impacts your child’s learning and results in them missing out on the 

opportunity to participate in targeted learning experiences to further support and develop their 

literacy skills.  Please let us know if you are struggling to get your children to school on time and 

we will endeavour to put you in touch with agencies to support you and your family. 

  

Orange Door 

Phone: 1800 319 353 

Website: https://www.orangedoor.vic.gov.au/ 

Email: bpa@orangedoor.vic.gov.au 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.orangedoor.vic.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CPatrick.Halpin%40education.vic.gov.au%7C40e54f13cba34bc012de08db46f354e4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638181783300567487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BM2nHvixOJt95XTGKECFoEbY9Z3niMwSw%2BqF%2B%2FTuV8k%3D&reserved=0
mailto:bpa@orangedoor.vic.gov.au
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SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 
 

• All students will be photographed individually as well as in their class group whether an 

order has been placed or not 

• Siblings will be photographed together if parents/carers have pre-ordered 

• Orders placed online before midnight on photography day will receive a bonus 20x25cm 

black and white print with a bookmark (does not apply to sibling only orders) 

• Free delivery to the school applies to orders placed online up to 2 working days after 

photography. 

• Parents can order up to 2 working days after photography without their personalised code 

using our ‘Student Search’ function. This requires the student’s first and last name and date 

of birth to be provided. 

• Orders placed 3 days after photography onwards will incur an $8.50 postage fee as orders 

will be send directly to their nominated address 

• There is no need to return the how to order flyer to the school on photography day 

• Families with 3 or more children receive a 25% discount when ordering individual packages 

online (does not apply to group only, portrait only class book only or online extras) 

• All sibling orders must be placed online before 8am on photography day. Only siblings that 

have ordered will be photographed.  
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TEAMKIDS 
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